Bradworthy CP School
Tuesday 2nd June 2009

Dear Parents,

It was good to see the children safely back in school yesterday morning and to see the sun shining, lets hope it continues so that we can get on with all of the things that we have planned for the summer term without any disruption.

I’ve repeated the list of dates at the bottom of this letter in case any of you missed them when they went out before the Half Term Break.

They are also available on the web-site on our news page and this is regularly updated to include any additions or alterations.

You are always very welcome in school and we look forward to seeing you all at these events.

Ofsted Inspection

A copy of the school’s inspection report is attached to this letter as is a letter from our inspector to the children.

As you will see it is very positive, which is nice, and it is good to know that the things which we do to give the children a range of experiences and help them to develop as rounded people, rather than simply focusing on academic standards, have been recognised.

I’d like to repeat my thanks for your support during the inspection, it was appreciated.

Sun Hats

As you may have read on the web-site we would like the children to wear a school cap from the start of this term when they are outside.
I’m sure that most of the children will still have caps from previous years but if you do need to buy one they are available from the school office at the bargain price of only £2 each.

You obviously don’t have to buy a cap from us but if you are getting one from somewhere else please try to make sure that it is royal blue in colour and plain. 

You can use the order form at the bottom of this letter if you wish.

Sun Tan Lotion

We are perfectly happy for the children to wear sun cream, however please note that our staff are not permitted to apply it to the children when they are in school.

If the children put sun cream on before the start of the day it ought to last all day, however if the children do bring sun cream in they will either have to apply it to themselves or to each other.

Drinks

I’ve been talking to the children about how important it is to make sure that they are drinking enough at school, especially when it is hot.

We are perfectly happy for them to bring drinks in and as long as they are sensible there is no reason why they can’t drink in class.

There is also no reason why they can’t use the drinking fountains during the school day and the children should be encouraged to ask if they are feeling thirsty.

This said it is better if they drink sufficiently often that they don’t get thirsty in the first place and this is the message that we are trying to give them.
Kitchen Vacancy

Unfortunately there was a problem with the advert for this post and it did not appear in the Holsworthy Post over the Half Term Break as intended.

This means that we have had to amend the closing date which is now Wednesday 10th June.

We are offering 10 hours each week which are broken down as follows:

Monday

5 hours ( 9.30am – 2.30pm)

Tuesday

1 hour ( 12.30pm – 1.30pm)

Wednesday
1 hour ( 12.30pm – 1.30pm)

Thursday 
1 hour (12.30pm – 1.30pm )

Friday

2 hours ( 12.00pm – 2.00pm )

The duties will include the assistance of our kitchen manager in the preparation of meals, serving out, washing up and some administrative duties under the supervision of our kitchen manager.

The job will be offered at pay scale grade A6 and at a pay rate of £6.39 per hour (pay award pending) and will be temporary for 12 months, when it will be reviewed on the basis of the number of pupils who are staying for dinner each day.  

Full training will be given.  Uniform is provided.  The appointed person will be expected to undertake relevant food hygiene training to obtain the necessary certificates.

If you would like to apply for this vacancy please do so by letter, addressed to me at school (including the details of at least one person who is willing to provide a reference for you) before the closing date which is now on Wednesday 10th June 2009.

If you would like to discuss the position please feel free to get in touch.

Sponsored Walk

The school will be holding its annual sponsored walk around the Tamar lakes on Tuesday 16th June. 

Last year this event was a great success. We all had a wonderful day out, raising over £1500 in the process. 
It is our intention that all of the children will be taking part and we hope that they will all manage to get some amount of sponsorship too. We are not expecting the children to raise vast amounts of money but hopefully they will all raise something, especially as it is for their own benefit.

The school has an excellent past record, raising a lot of money for various charities and hopefully we will now do just as well in support of our own children.

As usual it is our intention to start our walk from the Furse’s farm at Lympscott and from there to walk around the lakes as far as the main car park where we will stop for lunch and where the children will be able to play on the adventure playground. We will then continue our circuit arriving back at the Furse’s farm. If any of  the younger children are unable to go any further they will be able to drop out at lunch and we will ferry them back to school.

Our school kitchen will be offering a packed lunch on this day and we will arrange for it to be transported to the main car park so that the children don’t have to carry it.
If you would like to order a packed lunch please complete the form at the bottom of this letter.

You don’t have to send any money at this point, you can pay in the usual way.
A sponsor form has been attached to this letter.

( The children have been spoken to about who they should and should not approach for sponsorship )

Please complete the permission slip at the bottom of this letter and drop it back to school.
If you are able to provide transport to get the children to Furse’s farm at Lympscott and / or back to school in the afternoon please complete the slip at the bottom of this letter and return it to school by Friday morning.

It is our intention to start leaving school at about 10.00am and to start returning to school at 2.30pm.

If any of you would like to walk with us we would be delighted to have your company. 

Hopefully the children will be walking in small groups with an adult so the more of you who are willing to come along the better.

All we need to do now is keep our fingers crossed for good weather.

Sports News

I’m afraid that the Shebbear Football Rally which was due to take place on Saturday 6th June has been cancelled.
This is particularly disappointing given our recent success at the Merton Rally.

On a more positive note our netball team will be playing their final league match of the season next Monday. Fingers crossed that we get the result we need and beyond this I’m not going to temp fate by writing anything else !!!

Please note that there will be no football or netball practice this Thursday after school.

Staff absence means that the Athletics club which will be running each Thursday will not be taking place either, however this will start next week.
Term Dates

Tuesday 2nd June



Sailing starts on Tamar Lakes

Thursday 4th June



Cricket Festival

Wednesday 10th June 


North Devon Rugby Festival

Thursday 11th June


Girls’ Cricket Festival






PTA Meeting

Saturday 13th June


Bideford College Netball Rally

Tuesday 16th June


Sponsored Walk

Thursday 18th June


Summer Hobbies Fayre

Friday 19th June



Oceanfest (Class 5)

Tuesday 23rd to Thursday 25th June

Year 4 residential trip to Penzance

Friday 3rd July



Sports Day

Monday 6th to Friday 10th July

Year 5 / 6 residential trip to London

Monday 14th and Tuesday 15th July

Year 6 induction visit to Holsworthy College

Monday 20th July



End of Term Trip (Year 6)

Tuesday 21st July



Leaver’s Assembly






Leaver’s BBQ

Wednesday 22nd July


Last Day of Term

As I’ve already said we hope to see you at these events.

Yours Sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )
Bradworthy CP School

School Cap Order, Summer 2009

Name:

I would like to order _______ school caps at a cost of £2.00 each. 

I enclose cash / a cheque (payable to DCC) for £ __________ .

Sponsored Walk Permission Slip, 2008.

Child / Children’s Names :

I give permission for my child / children to take part in the school’s sponsored walk around the Tamar Lakes this half term.

I am able to help with transport to Lympscott Farm and can take _____ children.

I am able to help with transport back to school and can take _____ children.

Sponsored Walk Lunch Order

Packed lunches contain a pizza slice, chocolate bun, a portion of fruit, a drink and the roll you indicate on the table below.
I would like to order the following packed lunches:

	Ham Roll
	Tuna Roll
	Cheese Roll

	
	
	


( please write the number of packed lunches you want to order under the type of roll you would like.

  For example: if you have two children and you want to order two packed lunches with a ham roll write a   

  two in the box below Ham Roll ). 

Signed :

Signed :

Bradworthy CP School

Sponsored Walk Form

Summer 2009
The children will be walking from Lympscott Farm around the Tamar Lakes and back which is a distance of about 5 miles. The walk will take place on Tuesday 16th June, weather permitting.

Child’s Name :

	Sponsors Name


	Amount of Sponsorship

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


	Sponsors Name


	Amount of Sponsorship

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


